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Between May 15th and October 1st, 2007, it 
will be against Federal and/or State law to fish for, possess or sell 
the following seven deep-bottomfish species (the Deep 7) from the 

Main Hawaiian Islands: onaga, opakapaka, ehu, 
hapuupuu, lehi, gindai and kalekale. If 
any of these fish are caught incidentally, they cannot be kept and must 
immediately be returned to the ocean. These rules will be cooperatively 
enforced by the State of Hawaii Division of Conservation and Resource 
Enforcement, National Marine Fisheries Service Office of Law Enforcement 
and the U.S. Coast Guard. 

The intended effective date of this seasonal closure has been changed 
from the previously announced May 1st – October 1st, 2007 time period 
to May 15th – October 1st, 2007.

This seasonal closure reflects coordinated State-Federal regulations 
implemented to eliminate overfishing of these deep-water bottomfish 
in the Main Hawaiian Islands. The Northwestern Hawaiian Islands 
bottomfish fishery is managed under a Federal limited-entry program 
and catch quotas; therefore, it is not subject to these rules. For more 
information on the regulations or on methods to release incidentally 
caught bottomfish, call NOAA Fisheries (808 944-2200), State of Hawaii 
Division of Aquatic Resources (808 587-0100) or the Western Pacific 
Regional Fishery Management Council (808 522-8220). 

The “Deep 7” Bottomfish Species

Kalekale
(Pristipomoides sieboldii)

Ehu, or ula‘ula
(Etelis carbunculus)

Gindai
(Pristipomoides zonatus)

Lehi
(Aphareus rutilans)

Opakapaka, Pink Snapper
(Pristipomoides filamentosus)

Hapu‘upu‘u
(Epinephelus guernus)

Onaga, or ula‘ula koa‘e
(Etelis coruscans)


